
 
 

492 Ninth Street, Oakland, CA 94607 | (510) 955-1081 | patrick@brblawgroup.com  

July 1, 2024 

Via E-Mail (wow@cpuc.ca.gov) 
Michaela Pangilinan 
Video Franchising & Broadband Deployment 
California Public Utilities Commission 
505 Van Ness Avenue 
San Francisco, CA 94102 

 

Re: CalTel Connections d/b/a Calaveras Cablevision (“CalTel”) Notice of Termination 
of State-Issued Video Franchise No. 25        

Dear Ms. Pangilinan: 

Pursuant to Public Utilities Code Section 5840(j) and California Public Utilities Commission 
(“Commission” or “CPUC”) General Order 169, Section VII(E), CalTel Connections d/b/a CalTel 
Cablevision (“CalTel”) hereby provides notice of that it will terminate its state-issued video franchise 
and cease offering video service pursuant the Digital Infrastructure and Video Competition Act of 2006 
(“DIVCA”), effective August 1, 2024.  CalTel holds Video Franchise No. 25.  This franchise was 
originally awarded on May 16, 2008, and it was renewed as of May 16, 2018.   

On or before July 1, 2024, Cablevision has provided notice to its customers of its intention to 
exit the state-franchised video market by October 1, 2024.  The customer notice provided information 
about alternative options and confirmed that this termination of video service will not impact the 
availability or functionality of broadband Internet access service or any other services that CalTel or its 
affiliates provide.  During the 90-day period between this notice and the termination date of October 1, 
2024, CalTel will work with customers to assist in transitioning them to other service providers, other 
video platforms, or other service packages of their choice.   

This notice is being served on Calaveras County, the only municipality within CalTel’s video 
service footprint under DIVCA.  Within 14 days following the service termination date, CalTel will 
provide the required notice to the Commission and Calaveras County identifying the number of 
subscribers whose service was terminated and the method by which subscribers were notified of the 
termination.  See Pub. Util. Code § 5840(m)(5). 

This letter satisfies CalTel’s obligations to provide advance notice of its intent to terminate state-
franchised video service.  If you have any questions, please contact me at (510) 955-1081 or at 
patrick@brblawgroup.com.  

Very truly yours, 

 
Patrick M. Rosvall 
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cc: CPUC Video Franchising (videofranchising@cpuc.ca.gov)  
 Michael Pierce (michael.pierce@cpuc.ca.gov)  
 Teresa Hitchcock, County Executive Officer (bosclerk@co.calaveras.ca.us)     
   
  
 
 


